BULLETIN

Issued by the Division of University Relations

nished,

s with

ntique radio

ng area, deposit after

and

ige and

Vol. 61, No. 40, July 30, 1985

Special Collections

Box 32904

2

FALL MLA STUDIES WILL FOCUS ON CURRENT ISSUES

Changing roles of men and women and other current issues in economics, urban living and art will be explored this fall through the MLA program. Seven courses are scheduled for these evening graduate studies.

--"Current Issues in Economics" will be held Tuesdays from 7 to 9:40 p.m. Charles Becker (economics and finance) will examine the basic structure of the American economy, analyzing employment and price stability, monetary policy, fiscal policy, international disequilibrium and government participation in the economy.

--"The Soviet Union: An Historical Analysis" will deal with major personalities, institutional developments, foreign policy, literature and general historical trends of the Soviet Union. John Bohon (history) will lead the class on Mondays from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m. at Carswell Air Force Base.

--"Alternatives to Urban Living" will be the subject taught by Bill Ray (urban studies). He will examine and critique the current urban condition, exploring problems which relate to stress within the city's social, economic, political and environmental components. The class will be held Thursdays from 7 to 9:40 p.m.

--"The Literary Imagination and Social Choice: Studies in Morality and Literature" will be taught by Richard Hoehn (Brite). The course, set for Wednesdays from 7 to 9:40 p.m., will focus on novels but also will include poetry and films. Themes to be discussed include poverty, technology, the minority experience, feminism, the Holocaust, the family in a nuclear age, homosexuality and the human future.

-- "Men, Women and Society: New Definition of Roles" will be an examination of new ideas, data and theories to interpret changing roles of men and women in contemporary society. Jean Giles-Sims (sociology) will teach the 4 to 6:40 p.m. class on Wednesdays.

-- Modernism to Post-Modernism: American Art Since 1945" will survey the great diversity of art created in the U.S. since World War II, with particular focus given to the concepts of Modernism and Post-Modernism. Using slide lectures, Mark Thistlethwaite (art) will teach the class from 7 to 9:40 p.m. on Tuesday evenings.

(continued)

FALL MLA STUDIES (continued)

--"Psychoanalysis and Society," led by Arthur Berliner (social work), will critique Freud's social thought as reflected in his later writings. During this period, Freud produced a series of works analyzing human societies and social institutions, including religion and the family. The class will be held from 4 to 6:40 p.m. on Mondays.

The MLA degree program, initiated in 1972 to add a new dimension to graduate-level education, is open to any graduates of accredited four-year colleges or universities. The program, not professional or specialized education in the traditional sense, requires no examinations or other entrance requirements. The degree does not require a thesis, a foreign language or a qualifying examination. To earn the graduate degree, a student must satisfactorily complete 30 hours of work from among the designated MLA courses.

*** *** ***

BIDS DUE ON COMPUTER EQUIPMENT

Sealed bids for a Texas Instruments System 990 Mainframe computer that includes three Omni 800 terminals, DSO-2 disk drive, printer and technical manuals are being accepted by the Surplus Property Center. The equipment will be sold as a unit.

Aug. 13 is the deadline for the sealed bids, which should be sent to Randy Reynolds at Box 30786.

Appointments can be made to view the merchandise from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. by calling Randy at Ext. 5201.

*** *** ***

RESIDENCE HALL CAPACITY REACHES 104.4 PERCENT

Residence hall reservations for the fall semester stood at 104.4 percent of capacity as of July 15, according to a status report by housing director Don Mills. The total of 3,164 represents a record level for the fall term.

The total includes an increase of 8.5 percent or 100 students in male reservations and 3.3 percent or 61 persons in female reservations. The freshman class, Don noted, has an increase of 22.3 percent (89 students) in male reservations and 15.3 percent (86) in female reservations. Returning student reservations for men are 1.2 percent ahead of a year ago, while those for women are 3.3 percent lower than last fall.

Maximum housing capacity for men for fall has been increased. Several rooms in Brachman Hall, formerly designated for women, will be used for men this year. Room assignment letters were mailed in mid-July.

PARKING PERMITS GO ON SALE AUG. 1

To beat the rush for parking decals for the 1985-86 academic year, University employees may pay for parking permits beginning Thursday. Permits must be displayed on cars in TCU parking areas by Aug. 31. The fee is \$25 for faculty and University staff members and \$20 for general staff members.

Permits must be paid for in the controller's office, Sadler 104. The receipt must be taken to the Campus Police Office, 2905 Princeton, where permits will be issued only upon presentation of the receipt.

Employees who use the coliseum parking area may request free permits in the police office.

*** *** ***

DIRECT PAYROLL DEPOSIT TO BE AVAILABLE

The University is pleased to offer a new benefit--Direct Payroll Deposit. Applications to enroll for the September 1985 payroll deposit should be received in the Controller's Office prior to Aug. 15.

Questions concerning this benefit should be directed to the payroll department, Ext. 5117. Applications and procedures for enrolling may be picked up in the payroll office, Room 104 of Sadler Hall.

*** *** ***

VANDERWERKEN TO HEAD LITERATURE GROUP

At the conclusion of the annual meeting of the Sport Literature Association in San Diego Aug. 1-5, David Vanderwerken will take office as president. A joint session of that group with the Philosophic Society for the Study of Sport will be hosted by TCU in Fort Worth in 1987. At next week's sport literature session, David will take part in a pedagogical panel and will deliver the Eric Solomon Lecture on "James Dickey's Elegy of Vince Lombardi."

*** *** ***

SEMINAR AIDS WOMEN RETURNING TO COLLEGE

A one-day seminar for women returning to college will be offered Aug. 8 by continuing education. The 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. session will be held in the Student Center.

"The Re-Entry Woman Seminar" will be conducted by female faculty and staff members, many of whom were re-entry women. Topics for the sessions include steps to college admission, study techniques, time management tips and career option information.

Seminar reservations are required. Additional information is available from Carla Witte in Continuing Education at Ext. 7134. The fee, which includes lunch, is \$10.

that nical will

will

irina

and 1 be

n to

year ized

ance

or a must MLA

Randy

• by

t of Don

The) in ning hose

ooms this

SENIOR SPENDING SUMMER ON TRACK CIRCUIT

Hitting the summer track circuit with her running shoes on, senior Ella M. Smith spent June as a member of the U.S. Athletic Congress team. The Groesbeck native joined other top tracksters to compete against Canada, Australia, Japan and New Zealand at the Pacific Conference Games in Berkeley, CA. She fills the third leg position of the women's 4 by 1 sprint relay team, which placed first in that event. She also placed third in the 200-meter sprint, helping the U.S. to victory in the overall meet.

Most recently, she returned from Frankfurt where the same team placed first in the relay against the West Germans. "My first trip to Germany was fun," said Smith, a health education major, "especially since both the U.S. men and women's teams won in the overall competition."

During July and August, her travel plans include the Sports Festival in Louisiana, the World University Games in Japan and maybe others. Ella qualified for the 1983 Olympic trials, and her national best in the 400-meter event is 53.9.

*** *** ***

THREE JOIN ADMISSIONS, CHANGES MADE

Three new counselors—Karen Lind, Larry Parsons and Kaye Thornton—have joined the admissions staff, and two persons—Rosemary Drollinger and Christopher Ellerton—have been promoted in that division. The changes were announced by admissions dean Ned Boehm.

Formerly of Glen Ellyn, IL, Karen earned the B.S. degree here in 1982 with a major in fashion merchandising and a minor in marketing. Larry, a native of LaMarque, received the B.S. degree with a biology/premed major and chemistry minor in 1983 and in December 1984 completed the B.A. equivalent with concentrations in English and philosophy. Coordinator of recruitment, retention and public relations for Harris College of Nursing since 1983, Kaye will devote half her time to the office as an admissions representative with particular concentration on prospective nursing students. She holds the bachelor's degree in journalism from North Texas State.

Both Rosemary and Christopher, members of the admissions staff since 1981 and 1982, respectively, have been promoted to assistant directors.

Vacancies in the division were created when Rob Herald left in March to join the staff of Electronic Data Systems in Detroit and Kristi Johnston joined the development staff last month.

SOCIOLOGY, DEVELOPMENT, NEWS SERVICE MOVE

Although the phone numbers are the same, the location of offices for the sociology department, development officers and the News Service are different as a result of moves made earlier this month.

The sociology department, formerly on second floor of Sadler Hall, is now housed in Building 11, east of Sid Richardson Building. The metal structure is the former home of the Institute of Behavioral Research and the Center for Organizational Research and Evaluation Studies. Included in the department are the programs in anthropology, criminal justice, social work and urban studies.

Development director Dick Bauer and regional directors Ann Gee, Charles Ingram, Kristi Johnston, Jim Orsund, Hal Roach and Joanne Shea are now located in the Sadler Hall offices formerly occupied by the sociology department.

The News Service has completed its move to Sadler 321. Its former location in Sadler 310 isnow occupied by Vice Chancellor Peggy Barr.

*** *** ***

SPORTS PUBLICATIONS RECEIVE NATIONAL AWARDS

Two different publications produced by the sports information office were recognized for excellence recently by the College Sports Information Directors of America (CoSIDA). Associate sports information director Charlie Dierker represented the University in accepting the awards at the annual CoSIDA convention June 30-July 4 in Boston.

The 1984 TCU Football Media guide, under the category of 6x9 football brochure, was named best in the nation, Division IA. It was also judged sixth in the nation, Division IA, in overall competition. Assistant athletic director and SID Glen Stone was named on the certificates along with Dierker and assistant SID Lisa Grider.

"Fightin' Frog," the 1984 TCU souvenir football game programs, received the honor of third in the nation, Division IA. The programs were produced through the sports information office in conjunction with Touchdown Publications of San Francisco. Charlie and Lisa are its editors.

The awards for 1984 publications were the latest in a long list of Horned Frog publications similarly honored by CoSIDA in recent years.

Ella meter

l in

M.

The

ada, ley,

eam,

eter

t in

said

oined opher ed by

ith a
ve of
istry
with
ment,
Kaye
with
s the

1 and

join d the

NOTES ON FOLKS

GAIL DAVIS (nursing) attended The Measurement of Clinical and Education Nursing Outcomes Conference in New Orleans June 27 and 28. She presented a research paper on "Measurement of Clinical Outcomes of the Patient with Chronic Pain."

Assistant dean of students <u>BUCK BENEZE</u> was presented a special pin recently in recognition of his contribution of nine gallons of blood to the Carter Blood Center. He bagan donating in 1973, when professor emeritus <u>TROY CRENSHAW</u> needed blood. Since then Buck has contributed regularly every six weeks for a total of 72 times.

Sympathy is expressed to $\underline{\text{BEN}}$ (mathematics, emeritus) and $\underline{\text{HELEN GOLDBECK}}$ on the death of Helen's mother, $\overline{\text{Mrs.}}$ W.S. Lorimer Sr., on June 30. Funeral services were held July 2 at University Christian Church, where Mrs. Lorimer was a longtime member. Memorials may be given to UCC, the Charles and Mirth Sherer Scholarship Fund or the Granville T. Walker Scholarship Fund.

Recently at the 76th Annual Convention of the National Association for the Advancement of Colored People (NAACP) held in Dallas June 23-27 AUDREY ABRON (admissions) participated in that organization's youth workshops. "Choosing a college" was the topic of the panel discussion, and the panelists were admissions personnel from TCU, Morehouse College, Howard University, U.S. Military Academy and Harvard-Radcliffe Colleges.

A book review by <u>CARLA WITTE</u> (Continuing Education) appeared in the spring edition of Journal of Educational Studies. Carla reviewed a publication by The College Board, Paying for Your Education: A Guide for Adult Learners.

Historian SPENCER TUCKER gave a talk on June 25 on the lessons of the Vietnam War to the Northeast Kiwanis Club of Fort Worth.

JIM CORDER (English) delivered a paper on "Argument as Emergence" for the ethos and ethics section of the Penn State Conference on Rhetoric and Composition earlier in July. Two TCU Ph.D.s on the program were CAROLE HUBER of Elizabethtown College, whose paper on "Naive Conceptions of Clarity in Scientific/Technical Discourse" was presented to the ethics and values in technical writing session, and KEITH MILLER, now of Chio State, who spoke on "Borrowing Eloquence: The Debt of Martin Luther King Jr." for the American political rhetoric session.

Jim's paper entitled "A New Introduction to Psychoanalysis" has been accepted for publication by Pre/Text, a journal on rhetoric and philosophy.

At the Wyoming Conference on Freshman and Sophomore English held at the University of Wyoming at Laramie in late June, CHRISTINA MURPHY (English) presented her paper on "Thirteen Years on the Comma, Or: Reflections on Tenses Past." She also moderated a panel on contemporary rhetoric. TCU doctoral student JEANE HARRIS, former graduate student STEVE WILSON and former instructor BONNIE DICKINSON presented a workshop on "Seeing, Writing, and Creating: The Rauschenberg Sequence." THERESA ENOS, a TCU Ph.D. now teaching at SMU, presented a paper on "Voice in Technical Writing: Implications for Research, Theory, and Pedagogy."

MORE NOTES ON FOLKS

Funeral services were conducted July 22 for <u>WINIFRED DOBBS ORGAIN</u>, pioneer photographer who died July 18. A member of the First Christian Church, she and her late husband, Allen Thomas Orgain, owned Orgain's Studios for more than 50 years and were the official photographers for TCU's yearbooks and many other publications.

PAUL BOLLER (emeritus, history) has an article, "The Sound of Silents," in the August/September issue of American Heritage. According to Paul, the men and women who made the music to accompany silent movies were just as much a part of the show as Lillian Gish or Douglas Fairbanks.

JIM SORENSON, TCU senior from Bloomington, MN, won the U.S. Amateur Public Links Championship July 20 in Bloomington, MN. Jim's 12 and 11 defeat of Jay Cooper in the 36-hole match play final tied the record for the most one-sided defeat in the history of the championship and ws the most one-sided match play final ever.

Vance Bibliographies has published two new bibliographies in its Public Administration Series, Industrial Spying and Espionage and Halfway House and Group Houses, compiled by <u>JOE COOK</u>, (library) and his wife Earleen.

Swimming coach <u>RICHARD SYBESMA</u>, at the invitation of the U.S. Sports Academy, will be conducting swimming clinics Aug. 3 through Sept. 6 after a training session starting tomorrow in Mobile, AL. The clinics, to be aimed at both students and coaches, will be held Aug. 3-16 in the Kingdom at Saudi Arabia, Aug. 17-23 in Bahrain, Aug. 24-30 in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, and Aug. 31-Sept. 6 in Sarawak, Malaysia.

*** *** ***

JUST A FEW REMINDERS

- ... Summer commencement is scheduled for Aug. 16, beginning at 7:30 p.m. in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum with Chancellor Bill Tucker presiding.
- ...Orientation for new full-time faculty members is set for Aug. 26 from 9-11 a.m. in Moudy Building 156S.
- ...Aug. 27 has been set for the annual opening faculty/University staff luncheon, beginning at 11:30 a.m. in the Student Center ballroom. Details will be announced later.
- ... The last issue of the summer edition of the Weekly Bulletin will be out on Aug. 13. The regular weekly schedule will resume on Aug. 27. Deadline for all bulletin copy is noon Wednesday for the following week's issue.

cation nted a with

tly in Blood ENSHAW for a

on the rvices was a Sherer

ABRON sing a were U.S.

spring ion by s.

ietnam

or the c and HUBER in les in oke on erican

cepted

Univglish) ons on TCU former g, and aching ns for

TCU IN THE NEWS

"Testing the Test" was the Dallas Morning News headline for the July 14 editorial related to the recent story of admissions director <u>NED BOEHM</u>'s study of the SAT as a "useful tool of comparison" for college admissions.

"If humanities are the core of education, elementary teachers should be immersed in their study," according to <u>BILL VANDERHOOF</u> (education) currently conducting a special National Endowment for the Humanities-funded institute for 40 elementary school teachers. The story by Anita Baker appeared in the July 15 Star-Telegram.

BETTY BENISON (kinesiological studies) was interviewed on KRLD Radio on July 10 on "The Importance of Including Human Sexuality Education in the Health Education Curriculums in the Public Schools and Universities."

The Dallas Morning News featured the Shakespeare in the Park story in its Metro section on July 14. The story was originally written by senior Erin Young, a News Service summer intern.

A Star-Telegram story on <u>FRED ERISMAN</u> (English) and his collection of children's books was carried on the regional Associated Press wire and was published in both the Houston Post and the Houston Chronicle along with several other Texas newspapers.

"FW study indicates 1 in 5 are drug, alcohol abusers" was the July 18 headline in the Dallas Morning News People section. The story detailed findings in a study headed by researcher PAT MILLER for Fort Worth Cares.

A nine-year-old participant in TCU's basketball camp, headed by coach <u>JIM KILLINGSWORTH</u>, was shown in a photograph on page 1 of the local/state section of the Star-Telegram on July 17.

Junior <u>HIRAM JACKSON</u> of Arlington, head of the Honors Cabinet, was interviewed by the Houston bureau of U.S. News & World Report on July 17 for a survey the national magazine was doing with college students on their perceptions of the impact of President Reagan's surgery on his ability to continue in office.

"Interns learn about life in 'the real world'" was the Star-Telegram's headline July 21 for the lead story in the business section. Among collegiate interns interviewed was senior <u>HEATHER GALIO</u>, working toward a degree in journalism with an emphasis in advertising/public relations. She currently is one of six interns at InterFirst Bank of Fort Worth.

Finance professor <u>STAN BLOCK</u> was quoted in two stories appearing in the business section of the July 21 issue of the Fort Worth Star-Telegram. One dealt with successful investing in mutual funds, and the other pointed out that "no-load funds" perform just as well as those that require entry charges.

"Experience professor's best teacher in care of elderly" was the Star-Telegram's headline July 21 for the story dealing with care for aging parents. Featured was <u>MILDRED HOGSTEL</u>, who not only teaches and writes on the subject but also shares her home with her 89-year-old father.

CLASSIFIED:

FOR SALE OR LEASE: Second-floor luxury Royal Orleans condominium, 2-bedroom, 2-bath, garden room, den, wet bar, washer/dryer, covered parking, near pool. Call 926-1803.

FOR SALE BY OWNER: Spacious 1-bedroom condominium at Bellaire House, new carpets and drapes, wallpaper. Patio with pool view. Owner will finance. Call 926-1803.

BIKE FOR SALE: Univega Maxima Uno - Red, less than one month old, with clips, zefal pump, water bottle and cage. Owner visiting TCU, would like to sell the bike the first week in August, \$150. Call Bruce or Ravi at 921-7375.

FOR RENT: Two-bedroom, 1-bath apartment at 2833 Sandage, with living room, separate dining room, den and kitchen. Stove and refrigerator furnished. Central air/heat. \$510 per month plus bills. Yard kept. Call 923-0299 before 9 a.m. or after 8 p.m.

WANTED: Responsible child care for 4-year-old boy, preferably in my home, 1-6 p.m., Monday-Friday. Call 921-4592 or Ext. 7615.

FREE TO GOOD HOME: Female puppy, 3 months, black with white feet, will be medium size when grown. Call 921-4592.

RACQUETBALL PARTNER NEEDED: Male faculty spouse seeks male racquetball partner to play one weekday evening and Saturday. Over 30, B-/C+ ability. Call 346-1786.

FURNISHED QUARTERS WANTED: Single mature professor from DePauw University who will spend spring semester taking classes at TCU and working with Fort Worth's Texas Sesquicentennial needs to rent a furnished house or apartment or house-sit for someone on leave from January to May 1986. Contact Dr. James Elrod, 312 S. Bloomington, Apt. 3B, Greencastle, IN 46135 (telephone (317) 653-6289) or 105E Performing Arts Center, DePauw University, Greencastle, IN 46135 (telephone (317) 758-4491).

FOR SALE: AKC registered sable and white smooth male collie, 3 months old. \$175. Call 246-0298 or 1-817-594-1958.

DIAMOND FOR SALE: Pear-shaped; 1.24 carat; good color and clarity; appraised at \$5,000, will sell for \$2,800. Call 924-7839, Ext. 5120.

FOR LEASE: Garage apartment ideal for single faculty member. Located only 2 blocks from campus in a quiet neighborhood. Victorian furnishings. \$350. Call 923-1033.

FOR SALE: Brick, three-bedroom, 1 1/2-bath home with formal living and dining area, kitchen/breakfast, den, built-ins, oak parquet floors, central air & heat, large double garage, fenced yard. Two blocks from South Hills Elementary, 4940 Cockrell. Call 923-2108.

y 14 study

d be ently itute the

July ealth

its Erin

n of was with

dline in a

o JIM ction

iewed y the f the

adgiate e in ly is

One out

ents. bject